
COUNCIL – 11 DECEMBER 2013 
 
 
NOTICE OF MOTION 2 
 
 
 
East Herts Council calls upon the Secretary of State to help protect 
the sense of Place and community hubs by ensuring that planning 
permission and formal consultation is required before public 
houses and members social clubs are allowed to be converted into 
supermarkets, pay day loan stores, betting shops or other uses or 
are allowed to be demolished.  Community consultation should 
include full and objective viability assessments for any such 
proposals. 
 
The Council notes if this power were acquired it would allow the 
Council to determine if such pubs/clubs should be converted or 
demolished and could save valued community hubs. 
 
East Herts Council resolves to submit a letter to the Secretary of 
State. 
 
 
Proposed by Councillor C Woodward 
Seconded by Councillor J Wyllie 
 
 
 


